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We are sad to report that Derek Taylor passed away on 14 February.  Many of us know Derek and his many 
contributions to community life; he could be said to be the voice of Crudwell having been the commentator and 
compere for many events including the 24hr Bike Ride and the Strawberry Fayre.  In this issue there is a tribute 
from his daughters and memories from several organisations with which Derek was involved.  He will be much 
missed by all of us and our thoughts are with his family.


What’s on is on-line only again this month; if you know of anyone who does not have access to the internet and 
would like a paper copy please let us know. On the basis of the Covid-19 roadmap April’s editoin will also be on-
line only but hopefully we can return to paper copies for every household in May.

David and Jules, d_m_mitcham@yahoo.co.uk, jules.burton@rocketmail.com 

Items of Interest

Local Services
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Take away service 

We will be offering a takeaway service until further notice. 

Please ring 01666 577739 or  Email tobygregory@aol.com 

Available: 
Wednesdays, Thursdays, Fridays and Saturdays: 5.30pm until 

7.00pm 
Also Thursdays: 12.00pm to 1.30pm 

Sunday (roast meats only): 12.00pm to 1.30pm 
Order early to avoid disappointment! 

With takeaway coffee from 10am to 1.30pm Thursdays 

Menu choices:  
From £9.00 

Winter warming casserole with new potatoes and vegetables (£11) 
Homemade pie of the day (£11) 

Pan fried smoked haddock and mozzarella fishcakes 
Teriyaki stir-fry chicken with rice 

6oz Cheese burger with chips 
Chicken and bacon Caesar salad 

Beer battered cod and chips  
Chicken Madras Curry with rice and naan bread 

Beef lasagne with chips 
Buttermilk breaded chicken burger with BBQ sauce and chips 

Vegetable lasagne, vegetarian pie and daily options 

Desserts (*to be heated at home) 
From £4.00 

Ginger sponge with custard* 
Chocolate brownie* 

Fruit Crumble with custard* 
Butterscotch ice-cream sundae 

  Cash or card payments 

Deliveries by arrangement 
See www.wheatsheafcrudwell.co.uk for updates 

http://www.wheatsheafcrudwell.co.uk
http://www.wheatsheafcrudwell.co.uk
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Anna, Katherine, their families and Pauline would like to thank you for your kind messages of sympathy, love 
and support at the sudden but peaceful passing of their much loved Dad and Grampy, Derek, on 14th 
February.

The funeral will be held on Tuesday 2nd March at 11.30am at All Saints Church, Crudwell. 

With current restrictions, attendance is by invitation only, but we are heartened to hear so many of you would 
like to pay your respects. We will be leaving The Dawneys at approximately 11.15am and proceeding at 
walking pace all the way to the Church. Dad has followed Covid advice to the letter throughout, so if you do 
choose to take your daily exercise at this time, please wear a mask and socially distance .

A larger than life figure, with a voice to match, Dad made Crudwell his home, with Mum, in 1969 – buying the 
plot ‘off-plan’. That house became our home and the village our family. We are in awe at the time, energy and 
passion that both Mum and Dad put into village life (and other charities) over the years, and are comforted by 
the lasting legacy that they have created.

We hope you will be able to join us at 7pm, Tuesday 2nd March for an online ‘Celebration of Derek’s Life’ (for 
further details email: derektaylor.celebration@gmail.com – please include a sentence about how you knew 
Dad, so we know who you are) 

Family flowers only - Donations, if desired, in memory of Derek, payable to:

• Wiltshire Young Farmers 200 Car Club

• Friends of Crudwell School

• Crudwell Village Hall

can be sent: c/o Matthews of Malmesbury, 7 Burnham Road, Malmesbury, SN16 0BQ or by electronic transfer 
– please email derektaylor.celebration@gmail.com for bank details and use ref: FYC200 or School or Hall or 
Split All.

Thank you.

Anna and Katherine 

Other tributes to Derek 
For many years, Derek was a prominent member of our village community. He immersed himself in many 
aspects of village life, and he gave his time generously.

During Strawberry Fayre he entertained visitors with an engaging commentary of each day’s proceedings, and 
helped our fund-raising enormously by encouraging everyone to enjoy the delicious strawberry teas. Derek 
always ensured that he had a list of raffle prizes, so that he could tempt people to buy more tickets! 

After a hectic Saturday, Derek enjoyed nothing better than relaxing with a hot dog and a pint (or 2!) with his 
many friends at the evening event on the village green.

The teddy bear parachute jump on Sunday morning was a highlight of the Strawberry Fayre for many children 
(and their teddies), and Derek obviously enjoyed it as much as they did.

He was a larger than life character and will be sorely missed.

Thank you, Derek, for all your contributions and enthusiasm. We will miss you.

The Strawberry Fayre team.


Derek has been a great friend for nearly 40 years and most of our social life has included or been organised by 
him. He enjoyed helping to raise thousands and thousands of pounds for charity events, loved a microphone, 
and he has left a wonderful legacy and will be greatly missed by us all.

Phil and Jenny Ward 

We join so many others in the community at expressing our deep sadness at the passing of Derek Taylor, a 
stalwart of the Bike Ride as of so many local events, whose invaluable and irreplaceable contribution to the 
event will be sorely missed.  We are so grateful to him for so many memories.

The 24hr Bike Ride Team 

We were very sad to hear that on the 14th February Derek Taylor passed away.  Derek and his family had been 
our neighbours for 38 years. His daughters, Anna and Katherine, played with our two sons in our gardens 
when they were children, all now grown and sharing the sorrow. 

He will be greatly missed in the village for the many events he gave his full support to.

Rosalyn, Michael, Simon and Christopher English

Derek Taylor

mailto:derektaylor.celebration@gmail.com
mailto:derektaylor.celebration@gmail.com
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I wonder how you are? I wonder how this third lockdown is impacting on you? For me, it feels heavy and 
endless, though thankfully there is an end in sight. It is a delight when I happen upon people and they tell me 
that they have had their first vaccination, their joy is infectious! 

The church is in the season of Lent, a time where we are encourage to either give up something or take 
something else on or do both. But it seems like most of us have been doing this throughout 2020 and 2021. 

And doing more, well, so many of you have helped others in so many ways. 

Our communities here in Braydon Brook Benefice have been amazing. 

So this Lent, what should we do? Maybe we should spend some time lamenting, all those unfulfilled dreams 
and plans we had for last year and this; for those celebration which perhaps did not take please, for those 
weddings which have not happened yet, for all those lives lost...Lent, maybe it is our time for lament. 

Though, you know, with every side that is dark, there is a light. The light is coming in many varying guises, in 
the vaccine, in the lengthening of days, in the arrival of spring. So yes, let’s lament for a while, but then, let’s 
stop, look around and delight in all that we see. 

As I write, in late January, your churches remain shut. I hope and pray, that as we journey towards the great 
festival of Easter, the doors will open again and we will be able to safely join together and celebrate the risen 
Christ. 

Every blessing 

Revd Tonya 


Greetings From Reverend Tonya

Sunday Services are paused at the moment, but our churches are open for private prayer. Please contact the 
Churchwardens. 


We have Morning Prayer via Zoom at 8.30am on a Tuesday and 9.30am on a Friday. All are welcome. 

Please visit our website www.braydonbrook.co.uk or email admin@deanery.org.uk for more details. 

Our YouTube link is https://minetyonline.com/church/


February Services for the Braydon Brook Benefice


Date Services on Zoom Services on YouTube

Sunday 7th March Tea Time Service  4.30pm Morning Worship 10am

Sunday 14th March Friends and Family 10am

Sunday 21st March Morning Prayer with Agape 
Fellowship Meal 10am

Evening Worship 6.30pm

Sunday 28th March Palm Sunday Evening Prayer / Compline 6pm North Wilts Mission Area streamed 
service with Bishop Lee

Holy Week Services

Monday 29th March Evening Prayer 6pm

Tuesday 30th March Morning Prayer 8.30am

Wednesday 31st March Morning Prayer 10am

Come and be part of the Braydon Brook Coffee & Quiz via Zoom 
Wednesday 10th and 24th March at 10.30am


Revd. Tonya leads a light hearted general knowledge quiz on Zoom.

To join in please email admin@deanery.org.uk for the login details.


Braydon Brook Coffee and Quiz

http://www.braydonbrook.co.uk
mailto:admin@deanery.org.uk
https://minetyonline.com/church/
mailto:admin@deanery.org.uk
mailto:admin@deanery.org.uk
http://www.braydonbrook.co.uk
mailto:admin@deanery.org.uk
https://minetyonline.com/church/
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Now that Spring is well and truly with us; our youngest children of Maple Class, in Crudwell School, are 
enjoying the warmer weather. Although the snow brought lots of fun and adventure we have also recently 
enjoyed exploring the school grounds for the signs of spring.


On our adventures we have discovered spring flowers in the Peace Garden, tree buds on the trees in the field, 
stinging nettles returning at Forest Schools and surprisingly we caught a glimpse of an early butterfly and 
bumblebee. However, the most exciting moment was when we caught sight of a rabbit across the field. It ran 
off when it heard us but that does remind me that Easter is approaching.


Nothing says Easter more than rabbits, or Easter Bunnies and everyone knows what rabbits like to 
eat…..Carrots! By amazing coincidence and really quite topical, our new topic this term is, ‘Are carrots 
orange’? To link with this we will be planting some Rainbow Carrots and watch to see how they turn out. We 
are very excited to find out what they look like and I know we will really enjoy eating them, if the Easter bunny 
doesn’t get there first of course.


So, the Spring Term is very exciting and we are really looking forward to making the most of the better weather 
to explore the grounds further and watch as the season evolves and warms up. We are also very excited that 
the Easter Bunny is coming and looking forward to lots of chocolate, whilst be ever vigilant for our carrot patch, 
that naughty Easter Bunny!


Sarah Taylor 
Maple Class 
Crudwell CE Primary School 

Crudwell School

We have had fantastic start to 2021, we hope you have to. 

Pre-School has remained a warm, inviting and nurturing environment full of learning and developmental 
opportunities. The children have adapted amazingly to any changes put in place to make Pre-School as Covid 
safe as it can be. We want to Thank all of the parents and families for helping us to keep Pre-School safe and 
allowing us to take care of their children in these different times.

In our sessions we have built snowmen, made footprint patterns in the snow and talked about all the seasons 
and weather that we are so lucky to experience in England. 

We also celebrated special traditions such as Sri Lankan independence day and Chinese new year. 

We are now focusing on numbers , shape and space following the children interests to develop these skills. We 
are learning so many new words to extend the children’s vocabulary and we sometimes make up some funny 
words to !!! 

If you are thinking about sending your child to Crudwell Pre-School we have spaces remaining and would love 
to hear from you so please get in touch by either ringing or e mailing me on –

087986622191, info@crudwellpreschool.co.uk


Cathy and Barbara. 
(Crudwell Pre-school (Charity Reg. No. 1037681) Crudwell Village Hall – Monday, Wednesday and Fridays - from 
9am to 3pm for 2 to 5 years old.)  

Crudwell Pre-School

With the promise of warmer weather to dust off our bikes and enjoy the beautiful surrounding countryside, 
please log the date of 26/27th June in your diaries.  Although it is too early to guarantee that we will be able to 
run the event, the Committee are working hard on a plan to run a Covid secure event, possibly of shorter 
duration than the full 24 hour event, but nevertheless something to which we can all look forward.  We will 
definitely be contacting our previous volunteers and helpers as soon as we have a better idea of how to 
proceed, and would welcome the involvement of anyone new to the event or the village.  Please contact either 
Damian on 575041, or Elizabeth on 577565.

Elizabeth	Churchill	

24Hr Bike Ride

mailto:info@crudwellpreschool.co.uk
mailto:info@crudwellpreschool.co.uk
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Parish Council Meetings	 

The Parish Council continues to hold virtual meetings the next of which is scheduled for Tuesday  the 2nd 
March 2021 at 7:00pm. You are, if you wish able to join this meeting remotely via Zoom. The agenda and 
instructions on how to take part will be made available on the PC website at: 

Link to join Zoom Meeting https://zoom.us/j/97969499651?pwd=UkJPNUlNK3JSY3h0TW1GR1o1K2thUT09

Meeting ID: 979 6949 9651, Passcode: 880093 

http://www.crudwell-pc.gov.uk/ Should parishioners have specific issues they can contact the parish clerk 
at parish.clerk@crudwell-pc.gov.uk  or the Chairman peter.gilchriest@crudwell-pc.gov.uk  (phone 577615.)

The my-Crudwell.org website supported by the Parish Council has links to the excellent Street Leaders support 
network and a my-Crudwell mailing list to keep you informed of developments and receive access to monthly 
WOIC online publications. You can join the my-Crudwell mailing list at: www.my-Crudwell.org. 
The Community Street Leader volunteers of Crudwell, Chedglow and Chelworth continue to be extra vigilant in 
continuing to support our elderly and vulnerable as lockdown continues. If you are in need of help or support 
then please contact the organiser; Leon Horton at leon.horton@Heineken.co.uk who will inform your local 
street leader, please provide your address and phone number.
The Parish Council continues to monitor local Covid data and while the number of cases here and in Wiltshire 
continues to  fall in line with the rest of the country death rates unfortunately continue to be extremely 
concerning. It is therefore very important to stay at home where possible and to follow local and Government 
guidance (see below).
Information from Wiltshire Council (the following information is as issued by the Councili in its regular e-mails)
COVID-19 Roadmap
Following the announcement from central government yesterday (Monday 22 February), the COVID-19 
Roadmap has been released.  The roadmap explains how we plan to come out of this lockdown cautiously and 
safely.
It's broken down into four key steps:
• Step 1 between 8 March and 29 March
• Step 2, no earlier than 12 April
• Step 3, no earlier than 17 May
• Step 4, no earlier than 21 June
Editors Note: Details of each step are contained in an annex to this edition of What’s on.
All the dates in the roadmap are indicative and subject to change. Only when the government is sure that it is 
safe to move from one step to the next will the final decision be made. The COVID-19 Roadmap gives us all a 
clear pathway out of this lockdown. However, we must not become complacent.
All of the sacrifices you have made during this time have resulted in case numbers dropping in Wiltshire, so a 
massive thank you for your efforts. We must all continue to play our part to stop the spread of coronavirus, as 
this is vital in making the transition out of this lockdown as smooth as possible.  So please continue to:
• Wash your hands regularly
• Wear a face covering where required to do so
• Stay 2m apart from other people (outside of your household) 
View the full Cover-19 Roadmap Guidance here.
England is in a national lockdown
England entered a national lockdown on Tuesday 5 January. This means you must stay at home and only go out 
if it is essential.  View more detailed government guidance including essential reasons to leave the home and 
meeting others at GOV.UK - national lockdown.
PPE for Unpaid Carers
Wiltshire's eligible unpaid carers are now able to receive PPE following updated national guidance.
Wiltshire Council is working closely with charity Carer Support Wiltshire  to ensure unpaid carers receive the 
PPE they need to keep those they care for and themselves safe. Carers can request PPE if they care for or go 
into the home of someone they don't live with to provide care or support.

continued on next page

Crudwell Parish Council - 24 February

https://zoom.us/j/97969499651?pwd=UkJPNUlNK3JSY3h0TW1GR1o1K2thUT09
http://www.crudwell-pc.gov.uk/
mailto:parish.clerk@crudwell-pc.gov
mailto:peter.gilchriest@crudwell-pc.gov.uk
http://my-Crudwell.org
http://www.my-Crudwell.org
mailto:leon.horton@Heineken.co.uk
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-response-spring-2021
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/national-lockdown-stay-at-home
https://zoom.us/j/97969499651?pwd=UkJPNUlNK3JSY3h0TW1GR1o1K2thUT09
http://www.crudwell-pc.gov.uk/
mailto:parish.clerk@crudwell-pc.gov
mailto:peter.gilchriest@crudwell-pc.gov.uk
http://my-Crudwell.org
http://www.my-Crudwell.org
mailto:leon.horton@Heineken.co.uk
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-response-spring-2021
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/national-lockdown-stay-at-home
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Carers can call Carer Support Wiltshire on 01380 908008 who will provide advice and arrange for delivery of the 
PPE complete with instructions on how to use it and dispose of it.  If you are a carer and not currently registered 
with Carer Support Wiltshire, we encourage you to call them and talk through whether you may be eligible for 
PPE and find out about other support services they offer.   A carer is anyone who cares, unpaid, for a family 
member or friend who could not always manage without their support. They might look after someone with a 
physical disability, long term health condition, mental health issue or a problem with substance misuse.
COVID vaccinations for priority front-line Health and Social Care Workers
From the 11 of February for a period of 2 weeks, Health and Social Care Workers are able to book a vaccine 
appointment directly, via the National Booking service. This can be done via the following link:
NHS: Book or manage your coronavirus vaccination. Please try online booking first but if this is not possible, 
you can phone 119 free of charge, 7am to 11pm, seven days a week.
Our online COVID-19 Business Update 
We hosted a live online webinar on 3 February for businesses in the county to find out more about the latest 
COVID-19 grants available to them.  If you missed the webinar, you can watch it again on YouTube.

Our latest COVID-19 Public Update 
We broadcast  our fourth live public COVID-19 update on 27 January, including an NHS update on the local 
vaccination programme, the latest local information on the council's response, and answering resident 
questions.

The update is available to watch back on our YouTube channel.

Asymptomatic testing 
The government has announced the rollout of asymptomatic testing (using lateral flow tests) in the community 
and for businesses, to enable us to target testing to people who cannot work from home during lockdown.

We know how important this is for many of you, but we are currently waiting guidance from government on 
these tests.

Once we have it, we will promote it widely on our website, through our social media channels, and in the local 
media, so please do not contact us about this at present.

It's important to note that this type of testing is not something that can be used in isolation, but if used properly 
with other measures it can be a useful tool at our disposal to help break transmission.

'Jog on' and think carefully where you do your daily exercise 
We are urging you to think carefully where you do your daily exercise and to 'jog on' if you travel too far or 
there's too many people.

Residents have raised concerns about large numbers of people at some of Wiltshire's beauty spots and 
popular areas and we're asking people to be sensible when out and about and enjoying their daily exercise.

The national lockdown stay at home rules state that people should minimise time spent outside their home, but 
can leave home to exercise. This should be limited to once per day, and people should not travel outside their 
local area.

You can exercise in a public outdoor place:

• on your own

• with the people you live with

• with your support bubble (if you are legally permitted to form one)

• in a childcare bubble where providing childcare

• or, when on your own, with one person from another household

Download and print our jog on poster to help share this important message.


Peter Gilchriest, Chair, Cllr Roy Lambley- Crudwell Parish Council

Crudwell Parish Council - continued

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/book-coronavirus-vaccination/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VInc5SG_KCY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=23R1UHN3INI
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/media/5837/Jog-on-poster/pdf/Jog_On.pdf?m=637472632539200000
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/book-coronavirus-vaccination/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VInc5SG_KCY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=23R1UHN3INI
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/media/5837/Jog-on-poster/pdf/Jog_On.pdf?m=637472632539200000
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It is with heavy hearts that we report the cancellation of Crudwell Strawberry Fayre 2021.  The reason, of 
course, is the uncertainty surrounding the progress of Covid 19. 

Despite the success of the vaccination programme to date we are warned that the future development of 
variants of the virus is not sufficiently predictable to guarantee the safety of those attending, and/or working in, 
the majority of space-resticted public events this summer.

All is not lost however! The Open Gardens Event we mentioned in these pages at the end of last year, which 
does not confine people to the intimate space of the village green, will go ahead in June.

We are mindful that the cancellation of the Strawberry Fayre for a second consecutive year will leave the 
church very short of the funds it relies upon for maintenance jobs needed to keep our beautiful church building 
in reasonable repair. Other ways of raising money must be found.

So, we are hoping that the dozens of keen (and possibly not-so-keen) gardeners who took advantage of 
lockdown during last summer’s gorgeous weather to knock their gardens into shape will be prepared to share 
the results of their endeavours with others from in and around the village.

A few people, some with tiny gardens others with far larger, have so far offered to take part but we need many 
more, at least a total of 20 to raise a worthwhile sum for the church.

Please think of opening your garden for this event, which will take place during the afternoon of Sunday, June 
13 to avoid the holiday rush that will almost certainly take place when the regulations allow. Don’t wait to be 
asked (cajoled), please email one of the committee members below.

Thank you and stay safe.

Strawberry Fayre Committee 
Terri Murphy (terrimurphy0709@gmail.com); Nikki Gilmartin (nicola.gilmartin@btinternet.com); Skip Walker 
(skip.walker@btinternet.com);  Caer Rice-Smith (caerricesmith@btinternet.com) 

Crudwell Strawberry Fayre Open Gardens Event 

Hoping to restart soon, awaiting the go ahead from ESMBA

Crudwell SMBC is a friendly and successful club with teams playing in both local leagues and friendlies. We 
welcome both new and experienced bowlers. If you are new, just turn up with flat shoes - we have the woods 
and advice. We cater for both competitive and social players. Our social events include boules and skittles 
evenings held locally (with usually a meal included!). 

Give bowls a go!! You might just enjoy the game and the company.  For further information please contact:

Geoff Lane 01666 861326 or Anita Smith 01666 577111.

LIFE MIGHT BE RETURNING

How are things going for you all, standing on one leg definitely gets better with practice doesn't it? The news is 
getting brighter and more people are getting vaccinated  

As soon as the circumstances change, naturally we will let you know straight away, in the meantime, the Spring 
weather is definitely on its way and flowers are starting to appear in the verges of the lanes. Who knows 
perhaps by summer (here's living in hope) we might be able to meet up again in the village hall. 

In the meantime, keep well and safe.

Carmel Straughan on 577502 and Margaret English on 577572 

Tai Chi

Crudwell Short Mat Bowls Club

mailto:terrimurphy0709@gmail.com
mailto:nicola.gilmartin@btinternet.com
mailto:skip.walker@btinternet.com
mailto:terrimurphy0709@gmail.com
mailto:nicola.gilmartin@btinternet.com
mailto:skip.walker@btinternet.com
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The Referendum version of the Crudwell Neighbourhood Plan plan has been registered with Wiltshire Council. 
Our thanks to all who have helped to achieve this, in particular our Focus Group members but also all of you 
who have helped us during our consultation events and surveys.

During the Covid pandemic Referendums cannot be held until at least May 2021 and we will inform you as 
soon as we have confirmation of the Referendum date from Wiltshire Council. We are also available to answer 
your questions; just a reminder also that the my-Crudwell website has a frequently asked questions section 
which contains comprehensive answers to many questions which parishioners have asked. This can be found 
at: http://www.my-crudwell.org/plan/faqs/.

In the meantime the Plan, having reached this stage has a great deal of strength in that it can protect us from 
speculative developers who may launch planning applications as Wiltshire Council land supply is below the 
required five years.

We believe that it will be very much in Crudwell parishioners’ best interest to support the Neighbourhood Plan 
when it comes to the Referendum as it will help to ensure that we can control development at a pace, 
affordability, housing mix and design which is acceptable. If the Plan is not supported then there will be 
significant risk to us of large unwanted developments again being approved or imposed in addition to our site 
allocation at Tuners Lane.

If you would like to be kept up to date with Crudwell Neighbourhood Plan news as we approach our 
Referendum then you can join our mailing list at http://www.my-crudwell.org/plan/signup/

Cllr. Roy F Lambley Secretary, Crudwell Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group

Neighbourhood Plan 24 February 2021

The Flower Club very much look forward to resuming activities later this year all being well, and to welcoming 
back members, friends and hopefully a few new members when conditions allow. Unfortunately it’s now clear 
that by the time we do this it will have been well over a year since we last got together in person at a regular 
meeting. In the meantime we have tried to keep in touch through newsletters, technology and an occasional 
competition.

A full programme of events for 2021 has been arranged, which we will resume once restrictions are eased. We 
are also actively making plans for several special events during our Golden Jubilee year in 2022.

Our programme is always very varied and includes a good mix of workshops, demonstrations, social events 
and visits, all incorporating flowers in some shape or form. Meetings would normally take place at Crudwell 
Village Hall on the third Wednesday evening of the month, with visitors and potential new members welcome. 
We are a friendly and enthusiastic group with members from throughout the area.

If you’d like to get in touch we can be contacted by email – nwvflowerclub@gmail.com and more information 
can also be found on our Facebook page.

We wish you all the best during these challenging times, and hope you stay safe and we

Liz Parker 

North Wiltshire Villages Flower Club

CRUDWELL MULTISPORTS FACILITY 
• The courts were built in 2003 for the use of tennis, netball, basketball and 5/side football.

• There is no charge for the use of the courts but maintenance costs are funded entirely by donations, which can be made at 

The Wheatsheaf, Crudwell Post Office or online by bank transfer. A suggested donation could be £10/hour per court.

• If you play regularly, please consider joining our subscription scheme for just £5/month. 

• Email anniebsmith@hotmail.co.uk for more information.

• Help keep the courts in good condition especially NO WHEELS ON THE COURTS! 

Covid19 Restrictions: the courts should only be used in accordance with government rules and guidance in force at the time.


Crudwell Recreation Action Group (CRAG) - part of the Crudwell Village Hall & Recreation Ground charity no.294177


mailto:anniebsmith@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:anniebsmith@hotmail.co.uk
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We are still in lock down but surely the end is in sight!  Many of us will have had our vaccines 
and are looking forward to being able to meet friends and family.  We all need all the support 
and companionship we can get.  Look no further than Malmesbury u3a.  If you are retired or 
semi retired and enjoy meeting people while learning something new then we have around 40 

different interest groups to tempt you.  Even though at the moment we cannot meet in person some groups 
meet online.  What we do have for all 400 members to enjoy are the following talks on Zoom.  Note the dates 
in your diary.

March 11th -  The Cleveland Connection: revisiting the Intriguing Story of Malmesbury’s Oilmen  by Sue 
Poolman

March 25th - Poetry, Feminism and Creativity   Lesley Saunders (in conversation with Sue Hammond) : In a 
break from the normal Zoom talks, this session will take the form of an informal dialogue, and there will be 
plenty of time for audience participation and questions afterwards.

April 8th - Malmesbury in the news from the 1830s by Susan Mockler.

April 22nd - The Work of Marie Curie by Riona Houghton.

If you are not a member you can still join us.  Contact the membership secretary, Elaine Sharpe 01666 823568, 
become a member and enjoy the general talks.  Then explore all the opportunities and get involved as soon as 
the present covid restrictions allow.  In normal times u3a meets on the 4th Thursday of the month at 
Malmesbury town hall from 10 - 11.45 for tea/coffee a chat and to listen to a monthly speaker.   The interest 
groups are wide ranging such as learning a language, arts and crafts, science, music appreciation, dancing, 
walking, cycling, theatre visits, book groups, play readings and many more.  You can find more information on 
our website www.malmesburyu3a.org.uk.  

Christine MacLachlan 

Malmesbury and District U3A

Ladies, perhaps it is looking more positive, particularly for outside walks. Perhaps our walk leaders will let us 
take a flask of coffee each so that we can have a half-way rest.  Don't you think that might be a good idea. 
Meeting up indoors doesn't sound as though it is on the horizon, so we will take it one step at a time and just 
celebrate a bit of freedom.

But we will keep you informed of any plans just as soon as Crudwell Ladies can meet up every 2nd 
Wednesday of the month at 7.45pm for 8pm start, generally at Crudwell Village Hall but outside trips are also 
arranged. Our membership is not restricted to ladies living in Crudwell. Visitors and potential new members 
are welcome, refreshments are included in the £3 fee, the members pay £15 annually {which is great value 
when you think of what we get} and there is plenty of parking space up at the village hall.)Please contact any 
of the people listed below for more details.

Margaret Mitcham – Co-Ordinator – margaret.mitcham@yahoo.co.uk 07711570362 
Margaret English – (Newsletter Secretary) margaretenglish261@btinternet.com 01666 577572 
Judy Paginton – Treasurer on 01666 577370 

Crudwell Ladies

Ladies, we both hope you are keeping well and perhaps even had your first jab, that was such a lovely feeling, 
makes you feel there is a future out there somewhere. May even be time to put away the thicker winter 
clothes, what do you reckon? Aren't we lucky living where we do, places to walk, easy to keep in touch, Mr E 
reminds me quite often that I am so lucky he came along on his white charger to rescue me – really. Just stay 
safe and keep washing your hands, probably all spending a fortune on hand cream.

In the meantime, keep smiling and happy.

Unfortunately due to the Coronavirus, Ladies Lunch Club will  NOT be meeting for the foreseeable future but 
we will  keep you informed by email and phone and will  re-arrange the interesting speakers already booked 
for future dates. 

Dreena Rutty (01666 860467) – Margaret English (01666 577572) 

Ladies  Luncheon Club

http://www.malmesburyu3a.org.uk
http://www.malmesburyu3a.org.uk
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31/12/20 opening Bank Balance     	   £619.99   

Bank Interest	 	       	        £0.03        

Balance at 31/01/21	 	    £620.02


WoiC Income and Expenditure as at 28 

© 2021 the publishers of What’s on in Crudwell. The information contained herein is provided for general 
information purposes only, and the opinions expressed are the responsibility of the authors and advertisers. 
Advertising space is sold in good faith and does not imply an endorsement or promotion of the products or 
services offered. The publishers shall have no liability for errors, omissions or inadequacies, for the quality of 
goods or services purchased as a result of such advertisements, or for any consequential loss or damage.  
The publication may not be reproduced or distributed in any form without the publishers’ written permission. 
Contacts: David Mitcham d_m_mitcham@yahoo.co.uk or Jules Burton jules.burton@rocketmail.com.


Disclaimer

	

FRENCH	/	GERMAN	LESSONS	
Tuition	given	in	either	French	or	German,	any	level,	
beginners	to	A-level,	by	experienced	language	teacher.	
• Oral	practice	in	preparation	for	exams	
• Adult	conversation	classes	
• Help	with	grammar	
• Individual	lesson	or	small	group	lessons	
For	more	information	call	Elizabeth	on	01666	577565	

email	Liz.Churchill@outlook.com	

	

	

Fancy giving yourself 
some sparkle? 

The Nail Cabin is a brand-new small business offering Gel and Acrylic nail treatments  
from my home in Follyfield, Hankerton. 

 
Enjoy a mini manicure with Gel polish to give your hands and/or feet a beautiful sparkle using the brand new 

Glitterbels Gel System. I also have a Glitterbels builder-gel and acrylic for those wanting a harder finish.  
As I have recently qualified, I have an INTRODUCTORY OFFER  of £15.00 for your first set of gels (hands 

or feet) 
 

To book an appointment, please call or text Emma Watts on 07595 618662 or 01666 577905. 
 

Payment accepted by card, Apple Pay or Cash 

INTRODUCTORY OFFER 

£10.00 OFF YOUR FIRST 

SET OF GELS! 

the_nailcabin 

STABLES	TO	LET	
EASTCOURT,	MALMESBURY	
EXCELLENT		FACILITIES	INCLUDE:	

Stables	within	a	large	barn	
Quiet	Location	

All	Year	Turn	Out	
Tack	Room	&	WC	

Outdoor	School	30m	x	50m	with	Lights	
All	Weather	Lunging	Ring	

Horsewalker	
Wash	Down	Area	
Lorry	Parking	

CONTACT:	Sara	Palmer	on	01666	577699	/	07974021006	

	

	

	

	

	Tom Murphy

7 Gooselands, 
Crudwell, SN16 
9DD

Tel: 01666 577170
 Mobile: 07766 614606

T M Installations 
Plumbing and heating 
engineer


Capacity:150-200 
people


Plus 15 seat committee 
room


Newly renovated kitchen

Large car park for 30-40 

For bookings, 
availability or more 

information 
e-mail: 

bookings@cvhrg.org
.uk


Crudwell Village Hall

mailto:d_m_mitcham@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:jules.burton@rocketmail.com
mailto:d_m_mitcham@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:jules.burton@rocketmail.com
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